
November 14, 2024 

VIA EMAIL 

PTRS Users 

Regarding: PTRS Users Annual Data Access Charge 

To: PTRS User 

The North American Portability Management LLC (“NAPM LLC”) is implementing an Annual 
Data Access Charge (“ADAC”) for all Providers of Telecommunications Related Services 
(“PTRS Users”) that are not: (i) a Telecommunication Service Provider; or (ii) a PTRS User that 
is a governmental entity or a direct supplier to one or more governmental entities where the 

NPAC data is used solely and exclusively for governmental entities (each, an “Exempt PTRS 
User”). A PTRS User that believes it meets the definition of Exempt PTRS User must provide 
the NAPM LLC with supporting information that the NAPM LLC deems sufficient to 
demonstrate that the PTRS User is an Exempt PTRS User. All PTRS Users that are not 
Telecommunication Service Providers are subject to the ADAC until they receive written 
confirmation from the NAPM LLC that they are an Exempt PTRS User. All PTRS Users that are 
not Telecommunication Service Providers or Exempt PTRS Users, including those that pay 
allocable charges, will be charged an ADAC to access Number Portability Administration 

Center (“NPAC”) data. For 2025, the ADAC is Five Thousand Dollars ($5,000 USD).   

The ADAC will support the on-going operations of the NAPM LLC in managing the master 

contracts with the Local Number Portability Administrator (“LNPA”), including the substantial 
work required during any LNPA selection process and subsequent transition activities.  

The ADAC will be effective January 1, 2025, and will be administered by the LNPA. The LNPA 
will invoice and collect the ADAC as part of the Annual Continued Qualification process. 
Additional materials will be forthcoming from the LNPA with further information. 

Regards, 

NAPM LLC Co-Chair

NAPM LLC Co-Chair


